Date: 27 Oct 2022
Location: Online via Zoom
Meeting type: Membership
Version: FINAL
Board members:
	Name
	Position
	Attendance 

	Ivan Sudac
	President
	Present

	Ken Kaae
	Treasurer
	Present

	Reggie Sellers
	Director of Billing
	Present

	Jim Hudson
	Director of Membership
	Present 

	Len Erickson
	Director of Maintenance
	Present 

	David Thomas
	Director of Safety & Hangar
	Present

	Jim Manley
	Secretary
	Present


Compiled by Jim Manley
Members present: 49 
A. Meeting called to order by Ivan Sudac at 19:02 MDT
B. President – Ivan Sudac 
The hangar has been sold. The hangar and N121M loans have been paid off. The club is now debt free.
A club improvement committee will be formed to collect data and make recommendations on possible uses for those funds. They funds from the sale must be used for club purposes within three years to avoid an income tax liability. Ivan asked for committee member volunteers to contact him.
Thank you to DeAnna Roe and Ken Kaae for their work on the 50th anniversary celebration.
Thanks to Mike Bingham for installing preheat systems as well as continuing the security camera system.
SWAG upgrades in progress
Discussion
Al Fisher found nice earring in 89E. Looking for owner
David Thomas found a small tablet on office table. Joe Rowley found it an airplane and put it in the office.
C. Membership – Jim Hudson
New Members:
Jason Kronz – Class I
Action
(1) Moved to accept applicant as a new member: Gordon Hall 
(2) Seconded: Woody Woodbury
(3) Vote: Approved unanimously 
Resigning Members: 
Dennis Nau, Class I, will receive a $600 refund
Member statistics
120 Members (after new members and resignations)
28 on wait list (wait time: 18-24 months)
37 Class I members (31%)
83 Class II members (69%)
10 Inactive (voluntary suspension)
25 suspended (18%) BFR, Med, Attend, Billing, inc 10 inactive
98 Active flying members (cap 14 x 7 = 98)
Ratings
13 Student Pilots
66 Private Pilots
28 Commercial Pilots
13 Air Transport Pilots
49 Instrument rated Pilots (not all are current)
Discussion points
Activities
(4) Webpage updates:
(5) Continuing management of waitlist.
(6) Club Policy updates: 
(a) Family Member priority on wait list, 
(b) Insurance deductibles, 250 non-moving, 2500 / 5000 moving. 
(c) No student pilots may fly solo in a C182, 
(d) Scheduling guidelines – max duration 2 weeks, 
(e) Updated BC Listing to include Hungry Ridge (37ID) RHI 20, Reds Horse Ranch 6OR6, Minam River Lodge 7OR0 RHI 20, and a few other popular strips. Any strip in the Fly Idaho or Fly Utah directories are authorized according to his RHI rating. Strips not in those directories require board approval for ops in club aircraft.
(7)   Let Jim Hudson know when you complete your flight review or update your medical  to restore your scheduling privileges.  email  a copy of your document or leave a copy in the hanger. Remember to have the instructor sign the endorsement.   Also indicate when you earn a new rating and profile copies of new certificates.
(8) Look on the club website FAQ if you have any questions.
Work in Progress:
(9) Updating Garden Valley Fly-In Contest Safety Briefing
(10) Backcountry resource Web Page
D. Billing – Reggie Sellers
3 members paid late last month
Deposit: $22,865.42
Billing slightly late due to Quick books malfunction.
Dues reduced from $77 to $65 per month
New fuel price reduced to $6.25
Heaters DO NOT turn off after 3-hours. It’s the pilot’s responsibility to turn them off after securing the plane. Len will check with Mike Bingham about asking the Kasa app folks about upgrading that.
E. Safety & Hangar – David Thomas
New mini split installed in the hangar office (heats and cools). The board will decide if we’ll retain the base board heaters or not.
KMAN will not close this coming weekend as previously scheduled.
Heater policy clarification: When you leave the plane, leave the heaters off, but the switches set up for the next user to activate.
Jim Eyre will be put up soon
F. Secretary – Jim Manley
Thanks for recent newsletter contributions
Continuing work on updating digital and paper file systems
G. Treasurer – Ken Kaae
Account Balances 
Savings
(1) Engine, prop, member deposits		$    83,269.15
(2) Hull, avionics, paint				$    31,743.45
Key Bank Checking					$    69,959.45
Idaho Central Credit Union
(3) Checking					$    11,626.54
(4) Savings					$  502,500.00
(5) Savings					$           25.00
Total cash (after bills paid)				$  699,123.59
Transfers
To Engine, prop, member deposits			$    4,632.00
To Hull, paint						$    2,293.00
To Avionics						$    1,917.00
Bills to pay:
Hangar loan #1 (Last payment)			$    1,723.48
Bantara Bank (Last payment)				$       796.66
Idaho Tax Commission				$       693.26
Aircraft Owners Insurance				$       828.00
Aircraft Spruce					$       933.17
Magnuson Design					$    2,180.36
Reimbursements
(6) Reggie Sellers					$       119.88
(7) Len Erickson					$       139.68
(8) David Thomas					$       722.02
(9) Mike Bingham				$         30.01
(10) Dave Miller					$       281.83
CenturyLink (DSL)					$         44.99
Aero Services						$    3,500.73
AvCenter (fuel)					$    7,471.18
Trac Fone						$         20.76
Total Bills Paid					$  19,486.01
Discussion:
Discussion

H. Maintenance – Len Erickson
375 online after magneto replacement
686 registration renewal still in process
We solicited and received budget engine overhaul costs for 93F & 375 from West Aircraft Inc.
375, O-235-L2C, $32,800.
93F, O-360-A4M $30,600.
Tires doing better
Oil consumption better
Heaters set up. Check heater switch lights in proper when walking through the hangar. Heaters have 3-hour timer so don’t try to run them overnight. 
Let Len know when bulbs are out. He’s investigating replacing them with LED units.
Replaced or fixed 2 stall warning switches. Investigating possible alternate units.
Discussion
David Thomas suggested checking delivery time frame for new engines.
David Thomas mentioned that some wing tip lights require a different wing tip as well. 
Al Fisher mentioned an alternate light supplier
I. Pete Glick presented a G5 orientation.
J. Adjournment 20:45 MDT


